2019 年度入学試験問題

英 語

試 験 日 2019年2月4日(月曜日)

開始時刻 午前 10 時 30 分 終了時刻 午前 11 時 30 分

注意事項

- 1. この冊子は19ページです。落丁、乱丁、印刷の不鮮明などがあった場合には申 し出てください。
- 2. 解答は、かならず解答用紙(マークシート)の指定されたところの番号をマークしてください。
- 3. 解答用紙の受験番号欄には、かならず受験番号(7ケタ)を記入し、その番号をマークしてください。
- 4. 解答用紙への記入は、かならず黒鉛筆を、解答を消す場合は、プラスチック消し ゴムを使用してください。
- 5. 解答用紙は試験終了後、かならず提出してください.
- 6. 試験室内で配布された問題用紙は、持ち帰って結構です.

♦M1 (245—1)

Hotel receptionist:	Yes, that will be fine. Is that all?
David:	Yes. Thanks for all your help.
Hotel receptionist:	It was my pleasure. Have a nice day

David: Thanks and you too. Bye.

A 次の会話を読んで,次の問 1 ~問 3 ,問 4 と **問** 5 に答えなさい. David: Hello, I'm David Clark. Hotel receptionist: Yes, Sir. 1 ? I have a plane to catch tomorrow morning and I can't miss it. Is it possible to arrange a wake-up call for Hotel receptionist: Yes, I am arranging that right now. What is your room number? David: I am staying in Room 534. Hotel receptionist: Okay, you'll get your wake-up call at 5:30 in the morning. Is there anything else I can help you with? Yes, I'd like to have some breakfast delivered to my David: room after the wake-up call. 2 ? We have three choices: eggs with toast, Hotel receptionist: pancake, and yogurt with fruit. David: Eggs with extra toast, please. Hotel receptionist: 3 ? Yes, I would like a pot of tea, please. Hotel receptionist: All right. Eggs with extra toast and a pot of tea will be delivered to you tomorrow morning. David: Yeah. That'll be all for now. I will pay my bill when I check out in the morning. Hotel receptionist: Would you also like me to arrange a taxi to the airport for you? David: Yes, please. That would be great. Can you get a taxi for me at 7:30 am? - 1 -♦M1 (245—2)

Ŋ	1 ~問	3		
1	空所 1 ~ つずつ選びなさい		に入る最も適切なものを、	それぞれ①~④か

- ① Would you like anything to drink
- ② Where are you staying
- ③ Which breakfast would you like
- 4 How can I help you

問 4

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを①~④から1つ選びなさい.

What is true about David?

- ① He doesn't like eggs.
- ② He wants to get a taxi in the morning.
- ③ He will miss his flight.
- ④ He paid his bills.

問 5

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを①~④から1つ選びなさい.

What will David do tomorrow morning?

- ① He will make a wake-up call at 5:30 am.
- $\ensuremath{\textcircled{2}}$ He will have breakfast after the wake-up call.
- $\ensuremath{\mathfrak{J}}$ He will arrange a taxi to the hotel.
- ④ He will arrive at the airport at 7:30 am.

創価女子短期大

 $\ensuremath{\mathfrak{J}}$ positive $\ensuremath{\mathfrak{J}}$ effects) productivity.

B 次の会話を読んで、次の問 6 ~問 8 , 問 9 と

Hey, Tim! Do you have any plans for the coming vacation?

Oh, working? Are you still working at the computer company?

Well, besides going to basketball practices with you, I will most

Yes, it is mostly office work. It's pretty easy and pays well,

Not really. I think I am just going to stay at home and read some books. I am planning a snowboarding trip though. You should

7 ! Who is going with you and where are you going to go

At this moment, my roommates, Jay and Chris, are planning to go.

We are planning to go to a ski resort in Nagano. I hear that the condition for skiing and snowboarding this season is pretty good.

Yes, that is what I heard as well. The whole trip sounds like fun.

My cousin actually owns a cabin there, and he said it is okay for us

to stay at his place for the weekend when I spoke with him last

Friday. The cabin is not too far away from the ski slopes, so it

on the number of people I could bring, so you are more than

Great! I am so excited! Well, I will check my schedule, and I will

Would it be okay with your cousin if I come along as well?

Brad: I am sure that will be fine. He did not tell me that there is a limit

問 10 に答えなさい.

6 ?

snowboarding?

8 ?

come if you are not too busy.

should be a convenient place.

welcome to join us.

Brad:

Tim:

Brad:

Tim:

Brad:

Brad:

Tim:

問 6 ~問 8 空所 6 \sim 8 に入る最も適切なものを、それぞれ① \sim ④から 1つずつ選びなさい. ① That sounds good ② Where are you staying at 3 Do you have any plans for the vacation (4) You can do it 問 9 次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを \mathbb{O} \sim \mathbb{Q} から 1 つ選びなさい. What is true about Jay and Chris? (1) They are Brad's cousins. They live in Nagano. (3) They are Brad's brothers. ① They live with Brad. 問 10 次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを \mathbb{O} \sim \mathbb{Q} から 1 つ選びなさい. What will Tim do tomorrow? (1) He will go to a computer company. 2 He will tell Brad about his schedule. (3) He will stay at home. (4) He will check with his cousin. ♦M1(245—6)

3 次の英文を読んで、空所 16 \sim 20 に入る最も適切なものを、それぞれ①~④から1つずつ選びなさい。

Ants are small insects. They vary in color according to species. They are very active and 16 for their size. They have a highly developed social organization. They are very hard-working.

Their diligence* is well-known. We often say, "Oh, a lazy man, go to the ant and learn lessons of diligence from it." In summer, they especially work hard. They work as a team in a most trained manner. They work slowly and steadily. They 17 enough food for winter when it is severely cold and when it is difficult to move about. The ant teaches us that diligence is the key to success in life.

The ant reminds us every day that there is no easy road to success. The road to success is full of difficulties and obstacles. Diligence alone enables us to 18 these difficulties. Diligence leads to success. It increases our capacity for work.

It expands our mind and 19 our health. For a lazy man who is wealthy, the pleasures of life have no charm and attraction. It is diligence that gives a healthy tone to our life. Success in any undertaking is wholly due to labor and diligence. The efforts of a man who works hard are sure to 20 at last.

(注) diligence* 「勤勉,不断の努力」

♦M1 (245—7)

— 7 — ♦M1(245—8)

 4
 問
 21
 ~問
 25
 の日本文の意味になる最も適切なものを、それぞ

We () been married for twenty-five years next month.

自動車の騒音がなければ、この周辺は静かな場所なのですが.

() the traffic noise, this neighborhood would be a quiet place.

② Even though

「もう一枚チケットがあれば、一緒にそのコンサートに行けるのに」と彼は私

(4) Without

② will have

4 must have

-れ①~④から1つ選びなさい.

来月私たちは結婚して25年になります.

① should have

問 21

3 have had

① In spite of

3 Although

問 23

問 22

問 16 ① busy 2 severe (3) strong 4 tall 問 17 ① clean ② rub 3 spend 4 store 問 18 ① avoid 2 please 4 trouble 問 19 ① cuts $\ \, \textcircled{2} \quad \text{improves} \quad \,$ (3) shortens (4) trains 問 20 ① fail ② fall ③ stand (4) succeed

> — 8 — ♦M1 (245—9)

大気汚染は人間にも有害ですが、それにおとらず鳥や動物にも有害です. Air pollution does () harm to birds and animals as it does to human beings. ① as much 2 much enough 3 even many 4 not many

— 10 —

問 30

♦M1(245—11)

— 11 —

① of

187

♦M1 (245—12)

創

6 問 31 ~問 35 に入る最も適切なものを、それぞれ①~④から 1 つ選びなさい。	7 次のAとBの英文を読んで、問 36 と問 37 、問 38 ~ 問 40 に答えなさい。
問 31 I was helped by the person 31 I thought was my enemy. ① as ② who ③ whoever ④ whom 問 32 I hope it will not be necessary, but I 32 have to ask for your help. ① could ② might ③ must ④ should	A There are several things you can do to protect yourself from bee stings. First of all, wear light-colored clothing because bees like dark colors. Secondly, don't wear perfume or you'll 36 yourself a magnet for bees. If you are eating, keep your food covered. If you are drinking fruit juice or soda, look inside of the can or bottle before you take a drink. You do not want to 37 stung on the inside of your mouth.
問 33 My bicycle is broken, so I am going to 33 it repaired. ① ask ② be ③ cause ④ have	問 36 空所に入る最も適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい。
問 34 I think she will never come back to our village, but if she 34. I will accept her. ① had better ② might ③ should ④ were	 ① pull ② find ③ charm ④ attract 問 37 空所に入る最も適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい。
How delicious this soup is! May I have some 35 ? ① more ② second ③ one ④ other	① let ② have ③ get ④ make
— 12 —	— 13 —
B Water is our precious natural resource, and we need to 38 it, not waste it, especially in times of drought. You can save water in your home in several ways. The first and most important thing you should do is check for leaks and 39 them. A faucet* that drips can waste up to 20 gallons of water every day! A leaky toilet** wastes even more water. Another way you can save water is to take shorter showers. You can use from 3 to 7 gallons of water every minute when the shower runs. Last but not least, don't 40 to turn the water off while you brush your teeth. (注) faucet* 「水道の蛇口」 leaky toilet** 「水道の蛇口」	問 40 空所に入る最も適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい. ① lose ② remember ③ forget ④ dismiss
問 38 空所に入る最も適切なものを、①~①から1つ選びなさい. ① conserve ② reserve ③ deserve	
 ③ observe 問 39 空所に入る最も適切なものを、①~④から1つ選びなさい。 	
① fix ② attach ③ provide ④ attempt	
— 14 —	— 15 —

English is spoken by more people in more places than any other language in history. Some estimates show the number of people who speak at least some English to be as high as one billion. There are more non-native speakers of English than native speakers of English. Thus, English is truly a global language.

English plays different roles in different countries. In some countries, it is the population's first language. According to estimates, there are almost 400 million people who have English as their mother tongue, or first language, with the largest numbers in the Unites States and the United Kingdom. It is an official language in more than 50 countries.

In other countries, English is a second language, but this category is more complicated. In some of these countries like India and Singapore, people use English to communicate among themselves, in school, in business, and in government. In other countries, such as Sweden or the Netherlands, most people continue to use their mother tongue among themselves, but they use English so frequently that it is truly their second language. They read English newspapers and books, watch English language television, visit English language Internet sites, and switch their language into English easily and regularly with members of the international community. It is estimated that the number of speakers who have English as a second language may be as high as 300 million

Finally, throughout Asia and Latin America as well as many other places, English is widely studied as a foreign language but is not used by most of the population in everyday communication. In almost every country in the world, English is the foreign language that most people study in school.

The number of people who use English as a second or foreign language is already larger than the number of native speakers, and this gap is expected to

— 16 —

grow larger every year. Experts also predict that, in many countries, English will change from a foreign to a second language.

What happens when so many people around the world start speaking the same language? One result is that speakers in countries where English is a second language have begun to use it in their own way. In such countries, local varieties of English have developed to meet local needs. English has become their language, a part of the community's identity. Each of these varieties of English has its own accent, special vocabulary, and grammatical features. English no longer belongs just to its native speakers. It belongs to

Some people worry that multiple varieties of English will mean a future world where we cannot understand one another's English. However, this is unlikely to happen. First, the written language has stayed relatively unchanged. Second, mass communication and transportation keep the world in constant contact. This prevents language varieties from moving too far away from the original language. Finally, the political and economic cost of losing the ability to understand one another is just too high. We need to be able to understand one another.

問 41

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを $\P \sim \P$ から1つ選びなさい.

How many people around the world use English as their first language?

- (1) There are over one billion people.
- ② There are approximately 300 million people.
- ③ There are almost 400 million people.
- (4) It is not certain.

- 17 - ♦M1 (245—18)

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを①~④から1つ選びなさい.

How do people in Sweden and the Netherlands use English?

- 1 They speak English as their native language and use it in everyday communication.
- (2) They often use English although it is not their first language.
- 3 They seldom use English because they have no need to use it in their
- ④ They use English as their official language.

問 43

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを①~④から1つ選びなさい.

What has happened to the number of people who use English as a second or foreign language?

- (1) It is more than the number of native speakers.
- 2 It is less than the number of native speakers.
- 3 It is the same as the number of native speakers.
- (4) It cannot be compared.

次の質問の答えとして最も適切なものを①~④から1つ選びなさい.

Why do some people express their concern over increasing varieties of English?

- (1) Because they worry that the varieties of English will create a world where people cannot understand one another's English.
- 2) Because they worry that people in the world will lose their native language because of the varieties of English.
- 3 Because they are concerned that the varieties of English will weaken the strength of English as an official language.
- (4) Because they are concerned that the varieties of English will make the world's non-English-speaking countries politically unstable.

英文の内容と一致するものを、①~④からひとつ選びなさい.

- 英語を公用語とする国の数は世界で50カ国にも満たない。
- ② インドやシンガポールではすでに英語を母国語として話す人が人口の大半 である.
- ③ アジアやラテンアメリカの多くの国々では英語教育はされているが人々は 日常的に英語を使っているわけではない.
- ④ 英語に多様性があることは世界共通語として歓迎すべきことである.

価 女 子 短 期

大

学

創

— 18 — ♦M1 (245—19) — 19 — ♦M1 (245—20)